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…. Distinguished Participants, Ladies and Gentlemen,

It is a great pleasure for me to extend to you a warm welcome to the World Meteorological Organization (WMO) headquarters on the occasion of the Common Alerting Protocol Implementers Workshop. On behalf of the WMO and myself, I wish to express our appreciation for your participation in this Workshop.
This Workshop is organized under the WMO Information System and the WMO Public Weather Services Programme with the support of two co-sponsors namely, the International Telecommunication Union (ITU), and the Organization for the Advancement of Structured Information Standards (OASIS). I wish to express my appreciation to the co-sponsors for making the Workshop possible. 
Ladies and Gentlemen,
The 188 Member nations and territories that comprise WMO have long been aware how profoundly useful it is to have an all‑hazards, all‑media standards for the technical aspects relating to the dissemination of public warning messages. It is for this reason that the 15th session of WMO Congress, which was held in May 2007, requested the Secretary-General to improve the exchange of high priority data and products in support of a virtual all hazards network, as a crucial WMO contribution to the effective exchange and distribution of early warning and related data. Similarly, the WMO Executive Council, in June 2008, requested the Commission for Basic Systems (CBS) to follow up on the implementation as a matter of urgency.   
The importance of implementing an all-hazards, all-media warning system is paramount since in many places around the world, societies continue to suffer from disasters. Lives that might have been saved are lost, often for lack of timely warnings. With adequate warning, people can act to reduce damage and loss of life from natural and man-made hazard events. The key is to get timely and appropriate warnings to everyone who needs them, with adequate information on the event in terms of urgency, the likely intensity of the impact, as well as the level of certainty of the predicted hazard. 
Warning systems have been developed and implemented in a patch work fashion around the World.  Very often major developments in warning systems have occurred in response to, and in the immediate aftermath of disasters. At times these responses have been localised in nature and specific to the most recent hazard.  As a result dozens of different warning systems, using different protocols have been developed.  The role of the WMO, as a specialised, technical agency of the UN has been to identify best practice and work to have it implemented globally.

I believe that CAP offers best practice. It has the necessary features to communicate details relating to the intensity and likelihood of a hazard in a most general sense, and offers a degree of interoperability between warning systems that has not previously been available. It is satisfying to note that, as a universal adaptor for alert messages, it also has the features essential for both emerging and existing alert systems including broadcast radio and television, which are widely used to broadcast weather warnings.  Clearly rapid global adoption of the Protocol is a desirable outcome.
Ladies and Gentlemen,

As regards WMO involvement in CAP implementation, we are in the process of considering how we can implement CAP on the WMO Severe Weather Information Centre (SWIC) Web site, which displays warnings on tropical cyclones, strong winds, heavy rain and heavy snow, issued by National Meteorological and Hydrological Services of the Members. This might be viewed as a pilot project for the WMO – a “learning by doing” exercise. We will also be working to assist WMO Members to move quickly to use this standard on a regular basis, and thereby ensure that their alerts can be easily integrated into multiple emergency management systems and media. 
Ladies and Gentlemen, 

I note that this workshop is intended to serve as a forum for coordination of discussions among CAP implementers and associated ICT and emergency management organizations. As a technical meeting among experts, I am sure it will succeed in its objectives to improve such coordination and enhance the prospects for prompt and worldwide implementation of ITU Recommendation X.1303, otherwise known as the CAP standard. 
Thank you for participating, and may I wish you a most productive Workshop.

Thank you.
















